
Regarding need of relief work in and around Sinhgad Road,Pimpari-Chinchwad and
in Pune due to heavy downpour in these areas

    श्रीमती सुप्रिया सुले (बारामती) : महोदया,            नमस्कार । मैं आपकी आभारी हूँ कि आपने मुझे आज बोलने का 
                   वक्त दिया है । मेरे निर्वाचन के्षत्र बारामती लोक सभा में पूना का बहुत शहरी एरिया आता है ।

A large part of Pune city falls under my Constituency, Baramati. Yesterday, there 
was a heavy downpour in that area. Heavy rains lashed Pune, Satara and Kolhapur 
Districts. So, the administration opened the floodgates of Khadakvasla Dam. The 
dam water should have been released gradually in small volumes but the 
floodgates were opened suddenly without sounding any alert. This is not 
carelessness but absolute negligence. If the Government knew about the yellow 
and orange alert, they should have shared the information with the locals there. In 
and around Sinhgad Road, Pimpri-Chinchwad and in Pune area, houses, schools, 
and offices drowned and people had to suffer a lot.

 Hence, I would like to request the Union Government that, through NDRF, 
necessary help should be provided. The Maharashtra Government should declare a
relief package for the affected people. The people residing in Pune and Kolhapur 
area should be given immediate help, and relief work should be carried out by the 
Administration and that is my only request to you.


